
Grinton Parish Council meeting held on Monday 7
th

 November 2011 at 7.15pm in Grinton 

Parish Hall. 

Present: Chairman Cllr H Brown, Cllrs Alderson, Coates, Porter and Sunter, the clerk, the local 

press reporter, PCSO Taylor Page and two members of the public. Apologies were received 

from District Cllr Gardner. 

Minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed. 

Matters Arising: PCSO Taylor Page is continuing to progress the yellow lines outside the 

church with the highways department. Police cones can only be used as a temporary measure. 

Cllrs Brown and Coates had met on site today with NYCC, RDC and the Environment Agency 

to discuss erosion on Grinton Beck sides. NYCC will come back to the clerk on this matter, 

grant money may be available for work. 

Electric quotes are still to be received; a decision was delegated to the chairman once these are 

received. 

Correspondence: The village had only scored 49% in the best kept village competition. 

A rolling road order has been made for the Remembrance Day parade. Cllrs are invited to join 

the parade at 2.15pm on Sunday 13
th

 November 2012. 

A request for a donation of £100 to South Cleveland Heart Fund will not be met as the 

Council’s has only limited funds. 

Plans to extend the YDNP and LDNP have been submitted to the Secretary of State, documents 

supporting the plan can be viewed on YDNP web site or at Hudson House, Reeth. It was 

agreed not to support Austwick Parish Council’s objections on the plan. 

NY Fire and Rescue summary of accounts 2010/2011, White Rose Update, Jubilee Beacons 

Guide, Country Air, Leader Programme Newsletter Oct 2011 and Clerks and Councils Direct 

were all at hand. The Council for the Protection of Rural England has sent a guide on how to 

respond to planning applications. 

Application forms for Yorkshire Dales Access Forum can be obtained from YDNP offices at 

Bainbridge, contact Meghann Hull, closing date is 2
nd

 December 2011. 

The 2013 Review of Parliamentary constituencies in England by the Boundary Commission for 

England is open for consultation until 5
th

 December 2011. 

Precept: It was resolved to set the precept for 2012/2013 at £1500. 

It was resolved to pay A Chandler £18.00. Monies received precept £750. 

Any other business: Gutters requiring cleaning on by roads up to Spring End, no salt heaps, 

yellow lines by Grinton church and subsidence near Blaeberry cottage will all be reported 

again to highways. 

As there was no further business the chairman closed the meeting, Next meeting Monday 2
nd

 

January 2012, at 7.15pm in Grinton Parish Hall. 

 


